

Newsletter

Winter 2019

Issue 11

Tylagarw First Eco Village in RCT

Councillor Wayne Owen reported plans for Tylagarw to become the first eco-village within Rhondda Cynon Taff. Initially this will involve a reduction in waste with eventually all residents achieving 100% recycling along with zero waste. This will then be followed by the installation of electric charging points and solar panels effectively making an off-grid village. RCTCBC's current rate of recycling is 69% and they are effectively ontrack to meet the Welsh Government objectives of 70% recycling by 2024-25.

Fly Tipping alongside the Motorway

Residents of Hazeldene, Llwyn Gwyn and Stryd Y Berllan are urged to be vigilant and report anyone seen fly tipping on the strip of land between the motorway and these houses. It appears that rubbish is continually being dumped over the fence line. This is just not socially acceptable and can cause a risk to public health. RCTCBC will collect items for a small charge or they can be taken to the Recycling Centre in Llantrisant.





Llanharry Community Council

Groes Sannor Degar Road Llanharry CF72 9JX

Phone: 01443 223007

E-mail: clerk@ llanharrycc. org.uk

Meeting Dates

Nov 13th

Dec 11th

Jan 2020 15th

Feb 12th

March 11th

April 22nd

May 13th

Partnership working with RCTCBC

We have recently worked in partnership with Rhondda Cynon Taf County Borough Council to provide dropped kerbs in the village and replacement flooring at the community centre!

CCTV

We are currently in talks with a company to install CCTV at the playing field. The CCTV when installed will operate 24 hours a day, 7 days a week, 365 days a year covering all of the playing field, play area, community centre and car park, multi-use games area and teen shelter. The quality of the images both in daylight and at night has proven to be excellent and will be useful in identifying and prosecuting culprits should any incidents occur. It will also be useful in identifying any members of the public who allow their dogs to stray onto the football pitch or do not clean up after their dogs!

Volunteers

Are needed to form a Management Committee for Llanharry Community Centre. Interested parties should contact County Borough Councillor Wayne Owen on 01443 225400 or email Wayne.Owen@rctcbc.gov.uk

New Website

Please note our new website: www.llanharrycc.org.uk

